
THE G A T E A C R E S O C I E T Y 

Registered with the North West Civic Trust. 

Hon. secretary's Report for the year 1981/82. 

8th A.G.M. 25th October 1982. 

l)Uring the year there have been 7 members meetings in Gateacre Chapel Hall_ 

8th Dec. Liverpool Walkabout by Alex. Grant 
26th Jan. Lancashire Story by Margaret Seagroatt 
30th Mar . Garden Plants from the wild by Dr. Hugh McAllister 
28th Apl. Vernacular Architecture in Gateacre by Janet Gnosspelius 
26th May . Gentlemens' Mansions into Peoples Playgrounds by E.H. Smith 

6th Jly. How to avoid accidents on the road by Stella Owen 
21st Sep. Walking the towpaths of England by Albert Cliffe 

on the 18th Feb. we shared a successful afternoon and evening meeting with the 
woolton Society at St. Peter's Parish Rooms, when Paul wright gave a lecture 
on Mediaeval Farming in Allerton, Much \1001 ton and Little Wool ton. 

we went for the 4th Gateacre Vvalk on the 28th August, when we looked at the 
John H. Wilson Memo rial Fountain, the conversion at the Riding School, went 
down Belle Vale Rd. and along the disused railway line to the Nook and then 
back along Halewood Rd. for tea at the Chapel Hall. We were shown features of 
the buildings we passed and learnt a little of how it is possible to date them, 
we also heard something of the history of their owners from our excellent 
guides Janet Gnosspelius and John Dewsnap. 

8 Committee meetings have been held during the year and 4 Newsletters and 5 
Notices have been delivered to members. 

THE YEAR I s WORK . 

This started with taking the mock-up of the 'GATEACRE' sign to the City 
Engineer's workshop in Kent St . for fabrication, and the decision to have a 
Publicity Campaign in order to seek donations to pay for the signs and to 
increase membership . The Deputy City Engineer had thought, at that time that 
the cost of the signs might be in the region of £22 each - in fact they 
turned out to be more than double that amount. 

Over 2,000 copies of the leaflet were prepared and delivered over the whole 
area in February - a mammoth task undertaken by the Committee, members and 
their friends to whom we are very grateful. 

The idea of the signs aroused much enthusiasm, and donations and subscript­
ions ranging from 50p. to £80 were received amounting to nearly £300 . We 
also had a bequest of £100 in the will of Frank Ledson, a member who had 
expressed great interest in the signs before he died last year. The signs 
were erected 21/22 July after being insured against theft or vandalism. 

Membership increased by nearly 100 and now stands at 327. Subscriptions for 
1982/83 are due from to-day, they remain the same £1 single, £1 .50 family and 
50p. for pensioners and students plus £1 postage if living outside the hand 
delivery area - please pas Mrs . Bee, the Membership Secretary. 

Last November we had some much appreciated co-operation from the City 
Engineer's Dept. when we asked for and obtained bollards & setts to replace 
the broken paving outside the Institute - this was very heartening. 

Also in November we were asked for help by residents on the Church View estate 
in Belle Vale Road. They had been left with several serious problems after 
~he developer had gone bankrupt. We made a number of enquiries, passed on the 
information we had obtained and understand that a solution is in sight. 

The waste land at York Cottages continues to be a problem. A landscaping 
scheme by Merseyside Improved Houses has been agreed by residents, but M. I.H. 
are short of money and this is not one of their top priorities - so how do we 
make it happen? vve heard recently that we are now in the Partnership Area -
this means that Government money may be available so we must try to get some 
diverted to Gatcacre - a top priority for us next year? 

On January 25th the Gateacre Society & the ~oolton Society attended St. George's 
Hall ready to prove to one of Her Majesty 's Commons Commissioners that both 
~teacrc Green and the Lodes Pond, Wool ton were 'Village Greens' within the 
moaning of tho Commons R<;gistration Act 1965. The hearing was adjourned at the 
request of tho City Solicitor who was not ready to present his case. we are 
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din~ an informal meeting on the 4th Nov. in the City Solicitor's office at ten o . 
hen we intend trying to persuade him to withdraw his objection to the 

w . 
registration. 
our efforts to hav0_a bottle bank sited on the car park at the Gateacre Park 
Drive shopping precinct wer e thwarted when in January the owners refused to 
give their consent. 

h t wo extensions to the Gateacre Village Conservation Area, which we had asked i e were agreed by the Planning & Land Committee in January and passed by the 
C~~; counci l on the 27t~ Fe~ruary. _The ~lan~ing_Dept~ have now applied to the 
secretary of State ~or_ Article 4 directions _which give them a tighter control 
. these areas. This is always a lengthy business and meanwhile official 
intification to those affected is held up. The Society was asked to inform 
~~si dent s of their new status and r esponsibilities and this we did. 

E rly i n the year we learned that the fume ext r action unit at the Black Bull 
w!s f ;,.ulty and drip-ping black grease on to the pathway at York Cottages. 'fJe 
contac tc<l 'J'ei-J.0y r,al b:11·R and the Environmental Health Officer who has now taken 
thi s matt1:-r up but so far wi thout r esult. We are both pursuing this. 

We supp0r-Led Mr . Rees-Jones, Builders ?.ierchant in Sandfield Rd. in his 
applicatj0n t o demolish and r ebui ld his premises. This involved a house to 
house visit, vii th Mr. Rees-Jones, to all those who might be affected, showing 
plans of h: s propo sals and noting residents' comments. \ie attended a Planning 
& Land Committee meeting and took part in a site meeting of Councillors at 
which the decision to grant the application was agreed on the 22nd April. 

\"e gave much thought to the future of the disused railway line. A linear park 
with f acilities for cycling and walking seemed a good solution, but some members 
living a longs ide the track opposed this idea. A meeting was called by the 
County Planning Dept. and held at Gateacre Comprehensive School on May 12th and 
was we ll attended. All the implications were discussed but no decisions taken. 

In Jul y we hec1,.rd that the Green Belt Plan, with its modifications, was to be 
the subj ect of a Public Local Inquiry starting on 21st Sept. at Bootle Town Hall. 
We will receive the Inspector's Report towards the end of the year. Our request 
for the inclusion of the railway line and recreation ground was turned down and 
here we note that Liverpool has no policy for its open spaces. 

Although some uncertainty exists as to ownership, we persuaded Tetley Walkers 
to assume r esponsibility for the vandalised sandstone wall outside Garfields 
and have it repaired. The owners of Gateacre Grange were asked by the Planning 
Dept. to repair their sandstone wall alongside the Grange eint footpath - we 
understand that this has now been done. 

lie have been ,-,a tching over Barry Kelley's rehabilitation of Druids Cross, 
giving advice and encouragement when r equired. This week Miss Gnosspelius 
provi ded him with drawings showing the type of windows we think ought to be 
used , a copy has a lso gone to Mr. Harrison, the Conservation Officer. 

lie have also made friends with Barry Eckman who is working on the Riding School 
and are much i mpr ssed with this sympathetic conversion. 

We continue to exv.mine the Planning Register and make comments where we feel 
ocessary. In May the Committ •o decided that all local applications should be 

displ ayed on the ~otice Board and members be urged to contact the Planning 
Office i mmediat ely if they saw anything which might give cause for concern. 

_he application for the block of flats on the front lawn of Knotty Cross (listed) 
n Halewood Rd. is still causing us some anxiety - not having yet been decided. 
0 trust that this applica tion will be r efused. 

'ie arc :pl eased to r eport that the adv rtisement has b en removed from the front 
_fRose Cottage , and tha t the t wice-missing '7' from Queen Victoria's Jubilee 
.emorial has be n r eplaced by the City Esta t es Surveyor (Civic Bldgs. Dept). we 
lso r eport tho demolition of ' Hillside', Cuckoo Lane last February. This was 
ho l as t of three Victorian houses designe d we think by 1r: illiam Wrenne 11, the 
rchitect of St. Stephen 's Vicarage in 1894. 

n th0 28tb October Mrs. Scar land of the North \"vest Ci vie Trust arranged an 
ven~ng me eting at Vavertree Town Hall for r epr esent a tives from all Mersey s ide 
a~~ity societies , and on the 30th March she arrangod a tour of Liverpool Town 

conduct ed by a Merseyguide, after which we took tea with the Lord Mayor. 
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In April we were invited to join the Georgian Group from London and here for 
the weekend to seo Liverpool. Wo were somewhat apalled at their great 
surpri so in fi11ding such fine buildings north of Cheltenham. 

on the 22nd May a Jumble Sale was again held under the expert guidance of 
Mrs. McKenzie and £lb§': 60 was raised for the Society, s funds. 

we have b?.d t wo visits from Edmund Gray, an Inspector of Historic Buildings 
from the D.O.E. \~e shov✓0d him a number of buildings we thought worthy of 
listing and had an interesting and instructive time_ but so far with no 
t angible results. 

Research into Loca l History continues whenever time permits. We think we now 
1cnow the archi t cct of the \dlson Memorial Fountain - Cornelius Sherlock and 
we have recently been working on severa l title deeds of local houses whf eh 
ar e helpful in finding out the ownership and extent of land held in the late 
Cl8 and early Cl9. 

An event which is now part of our local history occurred on the 31st May 
when we were able to photograph the Pope driving through Little Wool ton when 
on his way to the airport. 

The survey of Vernacular Architecture is progressing more slowly than we 
could have wished but this should be complete up to 1848 before the next A.G.M. 
This deadline also applies to the survey of the Chapel graveyard and the story 
of The Lee . The transcription of the 1841 census has been done and work has 
already started on that of 1861. 

We continue to give help to teachers and students - suggesting sources of 
informat ion, answering their questions if within our knowledge and providing 
t hem with maps and reading matter. 

\"d th the \-fool ton Society we were asked to mount an Exhibition for a week at 
Gateacre Comprehensive School to help celebrate their 25th birthday. We feel 
that it was successful and would like to thank a number of people for their 
photographic work - Kathleen Atkinson, John Roberts and Joe Taylor of Valley 
Line who produced the photographs we needed so urgently. 

This year, perhaps for the first time, we would say that a spirit of co­
operation has been noticeable between a number of City Departments and 
ourselves. This has always been the case with the Planning Dept. but this 
year we would include the Engineers Dept ., the Lighting Dept., the Building 
Surveyors Dept., the Estates Dept., and the Environmental Health Dept. This 
hns been most encouraging, perhaps they are getting to know us, realising 
tha t we arenot a 'pressure group' opposing them but reasonable people trying 
to achieve the same ends and that v,e can be useful to each other ? 

Tomorrow, 26th October there is to be a Local Inquiry into an appeal by the 
owner of the chip shop in the Gateacre Park Drive precinct who wishes to 
r emain open until after 10.30 p.m. - the Society will be r epresented . 

Outside our area we have continued to take an interest in what is going on in 
the City - the Lyceum, Albert lbck, Irvine Stroot - where some excellent 
r ehabilitation work is being carried out - and the Clayton Square scheme 
about which there is to be a Public Inquiry at the Municipal Buildings at 
10 a . m. on the 9th Novembor. 

I apologise for t he l ength of this r eport but feel that it is important that 
~ tho work of t he S0ciety throughout tho year is drawn together and 
reco r ded in ono plnce . 

Lastly, I would liku to thank the Cha irman for his guidance, the Committee 
for their hard \''or:.: and support and all the members who have helped in so 
many diffGront v: py to co po with n.11 the v.rork invo 1 ved in running the Society. 

S.M .L. 19.10.82 
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